

SHIRE OPENING HOURS

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

18 March 2020 commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Friday - Monday

POOL HOURS

11.30am - 6.30pm Closed Tuesdays

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

24th March and 7th April

your Shire News

TEAMWORK MAKES THE DREAM WORK AT THE PINGELLY COLOUR TRAIL







Memorial Park was full of energy and enthusiasm on Saturday with the start of Harmony Week underway! Under the guidance of Crossway Wools and Fabrics the community learnt how to crochet yarn, while local experts refreshed their own skills, to develop temporary street art known as yarnbombing.

Thankyou to the volunteers from Pingelly Tourism Group and Friends of Pingelly Railway Station for running a sausage sizzle, drinks and cake stall fundraiser throughout the morning, as well as to the Pingelly Craft Centre for producing 120 crochet squares.

The Community Installation Day planned for Saturday 21 has been postponed due to the COVID-19 situation, and will take place as soon as Government advice is received that events are safe to proceed.

The yarnbombing project is a collaboration between Shire of Pingelly and the Pingelly Community Resource Centre, supported by the Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries, Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries, Wheatbelt and Office of Multicultural Interests as part of Harmony Week.

CRICKET NETS





Work is progressing to install two new Cricket Nets at Pingelly Town Oval. This project is being supported by the Shire of Pingelly, Pingelly-Noonebin Cricket Club and Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries, Wheatbelt's Community Sporting and Recreation Facilities Fund.



your Shire News

HAVE YOUR SAY: DISABILITY ACCESS AND INCLUSION PLAN REVIEW

The Shire of Pingelly's 2015-19 Disability, Access and Inclusion Plan (DAIP) is currently undergoing internal review to inform the 2020-24 DAIP. The DAIP sets out the Shire's commitment to shaping a welcoming and inclusive community. We need your help to identify opportunities to improve how people living with a disability access information, facilities and services within the Shire. For further information contact:

Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer 9887 1066

Written submissions can be emailed to admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Town Hall: Hands Up To Be Heard!



A final opportunity will be provided during March and April to have your say about how the Pingelly Town Hall can be maximised for the future benefit of the community. For more information, see the flyer attached to this week's Shire News.

For further information contact: Julie Burton, Chief Executive Officer on 9887 1066.

WORKS UPDATE





- Maintenance grading is continuing on Shaddick Road
- Removal of dead street trees from verges
- Works are continuing on the Bodey Street/Yenellin Road intersection with the crew "lifting" the road to the desired surveyed heights
- Yenellin Road shoulders have been pegged awaiting for the surveyor
- Traffic management has been placed at a road failure on Dwarlarking Road with emergency repairs being carried out

COVID-19 UPDATE

In response to concerns about the Coronavirus, the Shire of Pingelly is taking advice from the Department of Health and other State Government agencies to ensure the Shire's responsibilities under the Western Australian Pandemic Plan are met. At this stage, there is no disruption to the Shire's opening hours, and licensing facilities remain available. The Harmony Week "Yarnbombing" Installation Day scheduled for Saturday 21 March has been postponed. The Shire will continue to review its events and programs over the coming weeks to ensure the safety and wellbeing of the community is prioritised. Updates related to the Shires services, programs, events and facilities will be issued on the Shire's Facebook page and website.

The Department of Health website has the latest information about this situation, and residents are encouraged to regularly check this page for updates. HealthyWA are posting regular updates on their Facebook page in relation to the COVID-19 situation.

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook

(Shire President)
Cr David Freebairn:
Cr Peter Wood:
Cr Kacey Hastings:

Cr Bill Mulroney:

0427 871 191

0427 877 011 0427 968 452 0410 666 056 Cr Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456 (Deputy President)

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157
Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792
Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386

PINGELLY TOWN HALL HANDS UP TO BE HEARD!

This is your chance to tell us how we can maximise opportunities to activate the civic heart of our community

DROP IN SESSIONS



Thursday 26 March 5pm - 6pm



Tuesday 31 March 8.30am - 10am

Refamiliarise yourself with the Town Hall, have a wander through, view the ideas submitted to date, submit other ideas for consideration, and have a general conversation about this project with Julie Burton, Shire of Pingelly CEO.

COMMUNITY WORKSHOPS



Thursday 2 April 10am - 12.30pm



Thursday 2 April 6pm - 8.30pm



Further opportunity to consider how the use of the Town Hall can be maximised. These sessions will be facilitated by an external consultant with all outcomes reported back to Council for a final decision to be made in May-June 2020.

To RSVP for the Community Workshops, contact Lisa Boddy, Executive Assistant, on 9887 1066 or ea@pingelly.wa.gov.au to secure your place



If you would like any further information about the Town Hall Project, please contact Julie Burton at ceo@pingelly.wa.gov.au or 9887 1066